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CROYDON COUNCIL 

 
ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION ACT 1984, SECTION 16A - C AS AMENDED BY 

THE ROAD TRAFFIC REGULATION (SPECIAL EVENTS) ACT 1994 
TEMPORARY PROHIBITION OF TRAFFIC ORDER 

 
FILMING ON THE HIGHWAY IN SMITH’S YARD, CROYDON 

CLOSURE OF PARK LANE SLIP ROAD 
ASSOCIATED RESTRICTIONS 

 
1. Croydon Council HEREBY GIVE NOTICE that to facilitate filming in Smith’s Yard, 

Croydon, they intend to make a Traffic Order the effect of which will be to 
temporarily restrict traffic movements in Park Lane slip road (fronting the former 
Segas House and St George’s House, Park Lane, Croydon). 

 
2. During the filming, Park Lane slip road will be closed between its junction with 

Katharine Street and the gated entrance to Smith’s Yard.  
 
3. The provisions of the Order will not prevent access being maintained for 

pedestrians to any premises situated on or adjacent to any road to which the Order 
relates, or to any other premises accessible from, and only from, such a road.   

 
4. The Order will come into effect on 27 November 2023, and it is anticipated that the 

road will be closed from 07.00 hours until 22.00 hours on that date, and from 07.00 
hours until 17.00 hours on 28 November 2023, although the prohibition will remain 
in force for the whole day on both days.   

 
5. For further information about this filming event, please contact Croydon Film Office 

on 0207 620 0391 or by email at info@croydonfilmoffice.co.uk.  
 

6. The restriction shall not apply in respect of: 
(a)    A vehicle being used in connection with the filming.  
(b)    A vehicle being used for fire brigade, ambulance, or police purposes. 
(c)    Anything done with the permission of a police constable in uniform or a Civil 

Enforcement Officer. 
  

 
Dated this 16 November 2023 
Hilary Dickson 
Road Space Manager 
Sustainable Communities, Regeneration & Economic Recovery Directorate 
 


